Date ________________

To

The Assistant Commissioner,
Office of the Commissioner of Customs (Audit),

Custom House,

No.60, Rajaji Salai,

Chennai – 600 001.
Sir,

Sub.:
Import of Goods declared as “Body Bush Z_Special (Parts for Diesel Engine) and Other 04 Line Items” vide Bills of Entry No.2048990 dated 21.12.2020 & 4589896 dated 07.07.2021– Wrong claims of Lower IGST Rate @ 5%, 12% & 18% under various CTIs instead of correct IGST Rate @28% on goods covered under CTH 8409. – Reg.
Ref.:
Audit Consultative Letter dated 09.05.2024 issued from File C.L.No.0490-RA-CL-0400-2024.- Reg.
1.
We are in receipt of the above Audit Consultative Letter dated 09.05.2024.

2.
In terms of the above audit consultative letter, it is pointed out that in respect of two bills of entry, we have filed in December 2020 and July 2021, there is a short payment of duty to the extent of Rs.49,156/- on account of wrong classification of the goods imported.

3.
The goods imported include various types of valves, their parts and filter inserts. In our view, these have been correctly classified under Headings 8481 and 8421.

4.
Without prejudice to the above, we would like to submit that the present demand relates to two Bills of Entry filed by us in December 2020 and July 2021. The present Audit Consultative Letter is dated 09.05.2024.

5.
Any demand for payment of differential duty on account of short payment at the time of clearance can be issued within a normal period of two years or where suppression or fraud is involved within a period of five years from the relevant date as per Section 28 of Customs Act, 1962. 
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6.
In the documents filed by us, all the details have been properly provided and as a matter of fact, based on scrutiny of such documents only, now audit has suggested that the classification adopted for these goods is not correct. This is not based on any new investigation or collection of fresh evidence by the department. It is not the case that we have described the goods wrongly. While we cleared the goods, we were under bonafide belief that the classification adopted by us is the correct one. Determination of correct classification is a question of law.
7.
Thus, in this case, there are no ingredients, whatsoever, to raise any demand by invoking the extended period.

8.
Under such circumstances, the subject Audit Consultative Letter issued now in 2024 for the goods cleared in 2020 and 2021 cannot be legally sustained with reference to Section 28 of the provisions of the Customs Act, 1962.
9.
As a Public Limited Company, we are also answerable to our auditors and in this case, demand of differential duty, at this juncture, cannot be legally sustained on account of time bar.

10.
Hence, we request you to kindly close the issue without any further proceedings and inform us suitably.

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully, 

For M/s.Mepco Industries Limited
